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The “Tool Box” 

DBA: Speed-Tech Equipment  
DBA: All Phase Hydraulics & Machine  

 As we approach the half way mark of 2013, there have already been a lot of changes since 
our January newsletter. We can confirm we have contracted with Lamar Construction to build our 
new facility on the lot just South of our current location. This building will be dedicated to our 
All Phase Hydraulics division. They have experienced tremendous growth, as have all the other 
divisions, and we have simply run out of space in our building and the parking lot. This new 
building should relieve some of that congestion.   
 
 We hope to have the building up and operating by January so when the busy spring sea-
son begins in 2014, we will be ready to service the needs of you, our customers, even BETTER. 
Feel free to stop in or drive by and watch as we progress through this building project. Just as we 
are interested in your business, we appreciate your interest in ours, and welcome any sugges-
tions or ideas for improvement. Thank you! 

~ The Management 

On the left: 
Side view of new 
building lay out. 

 
Below: 

The parking lot and 
rear view of the new 

building. 



Heavy Duty Division 

“The Wrench” 

Light Duty Division 

 

A new face to 
the Light Duty 

Division! 

Speed Wrench is an authorized repair facility for Braun and 
Ricon wheelchair lifts. In order to keep up with demand and 
ensure our customers receive back their wheelchair equipped 
vehicles in a timely manner, we’ve recently sent more of our 
technicians to training classes for certification in wheelchair 
lifts. We can service and repair the lifts in our shop or come to 
your location. 

Wheelchair Lifts - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -   

Why drive all over town when one of our service trucks can come directly to you?  
 
**Call Scott Moelker at 616-669-8777 for motor home and RV oil changes, brakes, 
suspension, electrical, lighting, no start issues, A/C service and winterizations ei-
ther in our shop or at your location. We also service 
generators! 

Michael Wilcox – Technician: We welcome our latest new hire, 
Mike Wilcox. Mike joined the Light Duty division in April of 

this year as a shop technician. He attended Coopersville high 
school and Grand Rapids Community College. In his spare 

time, Mike enjoys working in his garden, going camping and 
restoring his Dad’s 1957 Belair! Welcome to the team! 

The EZ Line Laser Wheel Alignment 
Tool is a new item that we are looking 
at for alignments. It is a simple easy 
tool that allows us to check your 
trucks and buses for alignment prob-
lems. It can be done on any shop floor 
with your truck loaded or unloaded. 
There are 4 easy steps and the whole 
check can be done in about 10 min-
utes. This check will let us know if 
you need to get your vehicle aligned, 
which in turn will help you get more 
life out of your tires. 

Call 616-669-8700 and talk with Chris 
to schedule your alignments! 

EZ Line Laser Wheel Alignment Tool - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 



Body Shop Division 

“The Wrench” 

Please welcome our most recent hire: 

We would like to introduce you to the Heavy Duty’s newest mechanic, Jordan Kaptein.  
He joined our team in March, 2013. He recently graduated from Unity Christian High 
School and Ottawa Career Tech Center. Jordan resides in the Hudsonville area, which is 
nice for him because it is only a short ride to work.  When he is not at work, he spends 
his time fishing, duck hunting and wrenching on his own vehicles!  

Summer is here yet again and all that can be seen in the parking lot is black and yellow! With school shut 
down for the summer, our division is filling up with buses for repairs. If you have not already made the ar-
rangements, we would suggest you do so soon because the open slots are filling up quickly! 

We specialize in bumper to bumper, floor structure to roof repairs that you may need, and we do it with 
the service and respect you would expect. To all repeat customers, we would like to take a moment and say 
thank-you for the trust you have in us. For potential new customers, thank-you for considering us and we 
look forward to serving you! 



“The Wrench” 

Speed-Tech Equipment 
 

Featured Project:  

MRC Conference 2013  
The Michigan Recycling Coalition’s Conference gets better every year. This year the show in 

Bay City highlighted the MRC’s new recycling marketing campaign, Recycle, MI. We can all be 
a part of Recycle, MI with your help. 

More than 250 recycling professionals gathered in Bay City to learn, share and network 
about all things collecting, processing and using recycled materials. More than 40 exhibitors 
provided information about recycling equipment, services, products and programs. The event 
is not to miss if you make your living off recycling in Michigan. 

Speed-Tech has been thankful to be part this great 
organization for past years. We appreciate you, our val-
ued clients and look forward to working with our new 
friends we continue to meet each and every year. Please 
keep us in mind for your equipment and service needs.   

We hope to see you 
next year in Ypsilanti 
at the Eagle Crest Re-
sort. This will be a 
fantastic event once 
again. Put it on your 
calendar: April 29, 30 
and May 1st.   

Above: 2013 Conference board members and committee chairs. 

Summer is finally here and the weather is warming up, the 
shop and install work is following suit, heating up more and 
more each day.  

We recently finished a custom fabrication of a large plat-
form / sheet metal enclosure system in our shop. Our crew in-
stalled it at the customer’s site with a hydraulic tipper. This 
material handling equipment system is designed to manage 
recyclable materials. It’s intent is to effect an area very impor-
tant to all of our clients; your bottom line!  Clients who wish to 
save money are looking to recycle more scrap product to re-
duce and lower their landfill disposal fees.  This project, along 
with many others keep our shop and installation crews very 
busy! 

 
 



“The Wrench”   

All Phase Hydraulics & Machine 
 

William Michael Nind – Born and raised in the little town of Free Soil, MI, Mike 
comes to us with over 15 years of experience in remanufacturing hydraulic 

components. He spent the last 6 of those years as a shop foreman for Abbot 
Hydraulics where he managed the technicians, and scheduled and quoted 

work. In his free time he enjoys to go out in the woods to hunt, fish, camp and 
ride ATVs. We were thrilled to have Mike join our team this past May. 

Jason Bertsch - We at All Phase 
would like to introduce one of our 
newest employees, Jason Bertsch. 

Jason is married to Tarah and they 
have three children. Upon hearing 

about the job at All Phase, Jason de-
cided to leave his job of driving 

truck. When he is not at work, he 
spends his time fishing and hunting. 

Welcome to the team Jason! 

Mike Nind 

Jason Bertsch 

 
Above: 

A few recently finished 
cylinders. 

 
To the left & below: 

The guys working hard 
in the shop! 

 

In the past few months our division has continued to stay busy, and the work 
continues to come in. In order to continue keeping up with demand, we are con-
tinuing to hire. Jason Bertsch has been hired to help us out in the shop, cleaning 
and assisting the other shop technicians. Also, Mike Nind has come on board to 
help assist in quoting the repair work as it comes in. 



 

Speed Wrench, Inc. 
3364 Quincy Street  
Hudsonville, MI 49426 

Speed Wrench Directory: 
 
      Light Duty Division:          Heavy Duty Division:        Speed-Tech Equipment: 
      P. (616) 669-8777                P. (616) 669-8700          P. (616) 669-2142 
      F. (616) 896-1590                F. (616) 896-9301          F. (616) 896-1756 
      
      All Phase Hydraulics:         Corporate Fax:         Location: 
      P. (616) 669-3975                  (616) 896-8256         3364 Quincy St. 
      F. (616) 896-1792                      Hudsonville, MI 49426  
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